



Minister for Main Roads

Our ref: MC53865

Your ref: Petitions

- 6 DEC 2010

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to petition number 1576-10 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mrs Carryn Sullivan MP, Member for Pumicestone, about the request for a wider cycle track and walkway to Bribie Island.

The Department of Transport and Main Roads has recently allocated funding for an options analysis into the improvement of cycling and pedestrian facilities as part of the Cycle Network Program.

The options analysis will determine the viability for improving cycle connections to Bribie Island, including options to widen the Bribie Island Bridge pathway.

This analysis is expected to be completed by mid-2011.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Craig Wallace MP

Yours sincerely

Minister for Main Roads

Level 13 Mineral House 41 George Street Brisbane 4000 PO Box 15456 City East Queensland 4002 Australia Telephone +61 7 3896 3691

Facsimile +61 7 3210 6214 Email mainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au

ABN 65 959 415 158